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Canadian Pacific Pensioners Association London Ont.
Chapter (Since May 1979)  
Meeting Held at:Royal Canadian Legion Victory Br.317
                              311 Oakland Ave.519-455-2331
                               1200 noon third Monday of each month
President: TOM SONIER 519-453-2065    soniert@rogers.com
Vice Pres: DOUG LEBLANC 519-455-8051  daleblanc@rogers.com
 Treasurer/Secretary: NICK DIONNE    519-659-7587  radaru@rogers.com
Editor: Charlie Rath 519-850-0091 rath123@rogers.com
Telephone committee;Nick DIONNE 519-659-7587
Bowling President:Eugene Goneau 226-239-8939 egoneau@gmail.com
News letter for Sept 20th 2021 .Next meeting Oct.18th 2021
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[bookmark: _Hlk50904628]We will be having our first meeting since February 2020 on September 20 at The Victory Branch Legion, 311 Oakland Ave. The meeting will be held at 12:00 (noon), lunch will be catered by the NEW cook at the Legion. Price for lunch has not changed and will remain at $13.00 ($12.00 for the Legion and $1.00 for our Association). It is not necessary that you have lunch, however the calling committee will attempt to contact everyone the week prior to the meeting to try to get an approximate number of those wishing to have lunch. The Legion would like to have a close number of meals to prepare in order to keep costs down and to not waste food. Please respond to whomever calls you and let them know your intentions.

Our finances have not changed much since our last meeting. We currently have $6055.53 in our bank account and we have $166.00 cash on hand. The only money spent since our last meeting was $80.00 gift certificates for our September 2020 golf tournament and $60.00 paid to our National Office for our 2021 dues.

We are pleased to announce that our bowling league will begin on September 07. We currently have 39 participants. Due to Covid we are restricted to 40 participants. However we can always use a few spares. If interested please contact Marie Swallow or Eugene Goneau.

It is anticipated that we will be hosting the National Convention of Canadian Pacific Pension Associations from May 26 to May 28 2022. This convention was originally scheduled for May of 2020 but you all know how that worked out for us. Tom Sonier will have more on the convention in the near future.

Our Pensioners golf tournament will take place on September 22 at East Park golf gardens. For those of you who haven’t committed yet we would like to know ASAP whether you plan to golf or not. Deadline for letting us know will be September 18. We have to let East Park know how many carts to reserve for our tournament. You can contact Nick Dionne at 519-659-7587, email radaru@rogers.com or Tom Sonier at 519-453-2065 or email him at soniert@rogers.com for further information.

Tom Sonier 
President
Nick Dionne
Sec/Tres

BIRTHDAYS FOR SEPT.
Louise Bayer—Jim Hornblower Don Degraw
LONDON CP PENSIONERS NEWSLETTER FOR SEPTEMBER 2021
 
NOTE: 
THE EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE OF THE LONDON CP PENSIONERS WOULD APPRECIATE THAT ANYONE WHO IS PLANNING ON ATTENDING OUR MEETING ON SEPTEMBER 20, 2021 BE FULLY VACINATED AGAINST COVID – 19. THANK YOU FOR YOUR COOPERATION.
 
Hello to everyone. Well, it has been a long time since we have got together. A lot has happened since February of 2020. Then again for some of us not much has been happening over this time period. We have just recently been able to find some normalcy in our lives. 
 
London Pensioners Obituaries for 2021
Paul Wood
Doug Hertel
Bill Parker
Ken Blythe
Cathy Johns
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CANADIAN PACIFIC Ingenuity.
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